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Wednesday 4th October 2023
Dear Parents and Carers,
It has been a busy start to the year, but the children have now settled well into their new routines and classes. All curriculum newsletters have been sent home and are now uploaded onto the school website on your child’s class information page. You can find this by clicking on the ‘About Us’ tab on our Homepage https://www.oldstratfordschool.org.uk/ For years 1-6, you will also find a copy of your child’s subject timetable.

Staff News
As mentioned in my previous newsletter, Miss MacDonald will soon be leaving us to go on Maternity Leave. These dates have now been agreed. Miss MacDonald plans to begin her leave on the 14th of January however, this is subject to change. We have already begun a recruitment drive to find a suitable replacement for her class.  
We are also sad to announce that last week, Miss Hawes decided to leave Old Stratford Primary School. Miss Hawes was a Teaching Assistant with us for 5 years. We wish her well in her future endeavours.

Miss Clarke has been a Teaching Assistant at Old Stratford Primary School for a staggering 18 years! Sadly, due to personal circumstances, she is also leaving us in the coming weeks. Her last day will be on the 20th October. Those of you that have been lucky enough to have a child pass through a class with Miss Clarke as a Teaching Assistant will know the value she has brought to Old Stratford Primary School. Her artistic flair has been drawn on, many occasion. Her dedication to the Arts and the school has been evident in the Art clubs she has run, even throughout COVID! I am happy to say that this is one thing Miss Clarke is reluctant to give up and wishes to continue with her clubs and visit the school on a voluntary basis to help with the Arts in the future.
Again, a recruitment process is already underway to fill these 2 vacancies. I will keep you updated with introductions to new staff in due course.
Parents Evening

All parents of children with additional learning needs should now have had an initial meeting with their child’s class teacher. Parent’s Evening for all children will take place on the evening of Wednesday 18th October and the evening of Thursday 19th October. This meeting is an opportunity for you to meet your child’s new teacher and for them to talk through how your child has settled into their new year group. Please book your appointment through Parent Mail. This will go live on the 9th of October at 6pm.
Year 3 Bikebility
Early in September, Year 3 had the opportunity to improve their cycling skills, build confidence and become safer cyclists by taking part in a Bikebility course. We offer this to all of our children as they move through the school to help promote healthy lifestyles and encourage a simple way to reduce your carbon footprint.
Year 6 Condover Hall Residential

Our Year 6 children have been the first year group to venture out on a school trip this year. They packed their bags and escaped to Condover Hall in Shropshire for an experience of outdoor pursuits. They had a very enjoyable time and are looking forward to sharing their experience with us all, in their class assembly. I would like to thank Mrs Else and Miss Hughes for giving up their time to take the children on a residential trip.
Year 5 Happy Chicks

Year 5 has had some exciting additions to the classroom this week. On Monday morning, an incubator full of eggs was delivered to school. Year 5 will be watching with anticipation as the eggs begin to hatch. They will then be responsible for looking after the chicks until they are rehomed at approximately 9 days old. This is a great opportunity for our children to have a safe and ethical experience that encourages learning covering science, life cycles and caring for animals.

Student Council

Congratulations to the children who were all nominated by their year group peers to represent the pupil voice, an incredibly important role. Thank you to all the children who stood and shared reasons for why they would make a good school councilor and their ideas about changes to make the school even better. We are very excited to see what ideas they will develop.

OSSA

OSSA’s first AGM meeting of the school year will be taking place on Monday 9th October at 7pm in the school hall. OSSA are always looking for new members – it really doesn’t need to be a big commitment – they are grateful for any time you can give however big or small. If you would like to find out more information, then please contact Chrissy Reeves or Rosie Roberts via email ossa@oldstratford.northants.sch.uk 
OSSA already had their first event when they held a MacMillan Coffee Morning. Thank you to all those who brought cakes in and to those who helped support the event by buying the cakes. I will let you know how much money was raised in due course.

Attention Year 6 Parents!

The applications for secondary school places have already opened for children in Year 6. Applications are made online https://www.westnorthants.gov.uk/secondary-school-places  The closing date is 31st October 2023. Please do everything you can to get your application in on time. Late applications are not dealt with until on-time applications have been considered and therefore parents are much less likely to be offered a place at one of their preferred schools if they apply late.
Please also be aware that this information applies to children who are currently being educated outside of their normal cohort, i.e – those in current Year 5 but are chronologically Year 6. Parents/carers may need to make an application now with a request to delay their application to September 2025. More information can be found on this on the government website under ‘Children taught in different year group’.
Kind regards,




Miss Morris 

